---- Forwarded Message -----

From: "McKinnon, Alistair" < Alistair. McKinnon@southlanarkshire.gcsx.gov.uk >

To: "robfreel@btinternet.com" < robfreel@btinternet.com >

Cc: "Cooper, Margaret Councillor" < Margaret.Cooper@southlanarkshire.gcsx.gov.uk >;

"Holman, Bill Councillor" < William. Holman@southlanarkshire.gcsx.gov.uk >; "Campbell, Graeme Councillor" < Graeme. Campbell@southlanarkshire.gcsx.gov.uk >; "Dorman, Isobel

Councillor" < Isobel.Dorman@southlanarkshire.gcsx.gov.uk >

Sent: Monday, 4 July 2016, 14.43

Subject: Alexander Hamilton Memorial Park

Dear Robert,

Freedom of Information (Scotland) Act 2002 (FOISA) Environmental Information (Scotland) Regulations 2004 (the EI(S)Rs) Request for information

Further to your email received by the Council on 21 June 2016 in which you request the following information:

- 1. Was the £34,500 pounds obtained from Planning gain used in the Alexander Hamilton Memorial Park (AHMP) renovation works.
- 2. What budgets or funding streams constituted the make up of the £100.000?
- 3. Can a breakdown of the £100,000 spend in the park be provided . (Breakdown to show equipment and works provided as well as labour costs)
- 4. If the planning gains monies were not included, can it be confirmed if the monies are still available and if the monies are not available can details of where this money was spent be provided.

Response to requests

The Council has searched its records and has located the information that you have requested as detailed below.

- a) The Council can confirm that the £34,500 planning gain money was used towards the AHMP renovation works.
- b) The £100,000 budget was made up as follows; £17,000 Parks Infrastructure Capital Budget, £48,500 Stonehouse Lifestyles Capital Budget, £34,500 Planning Gain as referred to in a) above.
- c) Breakdown of the Works are as follows:
  - Installation of the toddler play area and upgrade of the middle play area; works include demolition, ground works, artificial surfacing preparation, uplift and installation of equipment and safer surfacing, soft landscaping and fencing. These works came to the value of £51,749.94 and include materials and labour but exclude equipment as this was purchased from revenue budgets.
  - Tarmac path repairs £4,175
  - Repairs and reinstatement of retaining walls £25,833
  - Total spend to date £81,757.94. The balance of £18,242.06 from the capital budget has been identified for the provision of an outdoor gym to be located within the park and will be installed later on this summer.
- d) The planning gains monies were included as noted in a) above.

In addition to the works detailed in c) above, the play equipment and new benches for the project were purchased out of Facilities Waste and Ground Services revenue budgets to the value of £ 21,200 (play equipment) and £ 7,920 (benches), taking the total spend in the park to £129,120.

I have copied this response to all the local members included in your email so as to keep them informed and reflect their previous interest/involvement in the improvements to the park.

## Request for Review

The Council has a Review Panel to deal with complaints from people who are not happy about the way that it has handled their request. Staff not involved in the original decision will handle any review. If you want to complain, you can ask the Review Panel to look at the way that we have dealt with your request. It will consider whether we have complied with the requirements of the legislation. Please note that if you wish to complain, you must do so by 14 September 2016. You must explain why you are not happy when requesting a review.

You should send your request for a review to:

Mr W Dunn
Information Compliance Manager
Finance and Corporate Resources
Floor 13, Council Offices
Almada Street
Hamilton ML3 0AA

Alternatively, you can request a review at foi.reviews@southlanarkshire.gov.uk

Please note that the Review Panel cannot look at any decisions taken by the Council or actions of the Council or any of its employees or a service provided by it that are not connected to the handling of this request for information.

## Appeal to the Scottish Information Commissioner

If you are not happy with the outcome of the review, you can appeal to the Scottish Information Commissioner. The Commissioner will decide whether the Council has dealt with your request properly. Please see the Commissioner's website at <a href="https://www.itspublicknowledge.info">www.itspublicknowledge.info</a> for further details.

Yours sincerely

Alistair McKinnon Head of Facilities, Waste & Grounds Community & Enterprise Resources 154 Montrose Crescent Hamilton ML3 6LB

Tel No. 01698 454700 Fax No. 01698 454801

Email: alistair.mckinnon@southlanarkshire.gov.uk
Council Website: www.southlanarkshire.gov.uk

----- Original message -----From: robfreel@btinternet.com

Date: 21/06/2016 12:19 PM (GMT+00:00)

To: cooper margaret <magscot@aol.com>, Isobel Dorman

<i.dorman@sky.com>, Bill Holman <bill.holman@southlanarkshire.gov.uk>,

Graeme Campbell <graeme.campbell@southlanarkshire.gov.uk>

Cc:

Subject: Fw: Planning contributions

To all Elected Members

Following last nights community council meeting where funding and spend on the Alexander Hamilton Memorial Park was discussed it was stated that a £100,000 had been negotiated and obtained to spend on the park renovation. A question was asked if this included the £35,000 of planning gains which had been obtained from previous planning applications and "Ring Fenced" for use in the village. (A copy of the planning gain letter was included in the email trail attached which was sent to all elected members on 22nd July 2012.)

Councillor Cooper stated that she was not aware of the planning gain money of £35,000 and that this was not included in the total funding.

Community council secretary asked Councillor Cooper "if this was not included in the spend for the park what was it spent on and if not spent who held the monies ".

In essence I now direct the following question(s) to all elected members and the appropriate departments to clarify the position:

- a) Was the £34,500 pounds obtained from Planning gain used in the Alexander Hamilton Memorial Park renovation works.
- b) What budgets or funding streams constituted the make up of the £100,000.

- c) Can a breakdown of the £100,000 spend in the park be provided . (Breakdown to show equipment and works provided as well as labour costs)
- c) If the planning gains monies were not included, can it be confired if the monies are still available and if the monies are not available can details of where this money was spent be provided.

I would be obliged if this email can also be passed to the relevant departments to be treatred as an FOI request.

Robert Freel
Secretary
Stonehouse community council

---- Forwarded Message -----

From: ROBERT FREEL < robfreel@btinternet.com>

To: BillHolman < bill.holman@southlanarkshire.gov.uk >; coopermargaret

<margaret.cooper@southlanarkshire.gov.uk>; GraemeCampbell

<<u>SLC@graemecampbell.co.uk</u>>; IsobelDorman <<u>i.dorman@sky.com</u>>

Cc: BethGrant < grant497@btinternet.com >; GavinHaddow

< Gavin. Haddow@uk.mwhglobal.com >; GeorgeSmith < georgepm244@aol.com >;

MollyCasey <<u>caseymllycsy@aol.com</u>>; RobertCraig <<u>Craigcraigar@aol.com</u>>; RobertFreel <<u>robfreel@btinternet.com</u>>; sharonmontgomery <<u>sharonmontgomery@btconnect.com</u>>;

WillieMackie < Wullmackie 27n@aol.com >

Sent: Sunday, 22 July 2012, 12:48 Subject: Planning contributions

Further to my previous email on the Alexander Hamilton Memorial Park and the quest to have it tidied up please find attached a copy of a letter received in December 2009 indicating that there was 34K of planning contributions available for stonehouse. This money as far as I am aware has not been spend and the community council sought some local youth organisations to take on board getting a timer fitted to the lighting system at the running track which could be set during the winter to give groups the opportunity to use the hard play area and running track up to 9.30 or 10pm before lights cut off automatically. As far as I am aware no group took up this offer, and this money has never been spent unless any of the previous term councillors can advise otherwise.

This information was also provided to some toddler groups who were interested in equipment for the park. The following link is to russel play equipment <a href="http://www.russell-play.com/product">http://www.russell-play.com/product</a> prices were obtained for some prodcuts but I have not retained these. I am sure Ian Guild can check costs out. The availability of the money was also passed to Iain.

This money does not necessary need to be spent in the park however given the amount it may assist in getting some worthwile capitgal investment.

robert

This email was scanned by the Government Secure Intranet anti-virus service supplied by Vodafone in partnership with Symantec. (CCTM Certificate Number 2009/09/0052.) In case of problems, please call your organisations IT Helpdesk.

Communications via the GSi may be automatically logged, monitored and/or recorded for legal purposes.

This e-mail and any files transmitted with it are confidential and are intended only for the use of the individual or group named above. If you receive this e-mail in error, please notify your system manager immediately and erase the mail from your system. Any copyright material included with the e-mail should be solely used by its intended recipient and only for the purpose intended. The information contained within the message and any associated files are not necessarily the view of South Lanarkshire Council and do not bind the Council in any legal agreement.

WARNING: While South Lanarkshire Council takes steps to prevent computer viruses from being transmitted via electronic mail attachments, we cannot guarantee that attachments do not contain computer virus code.

You are therefore strongly advised to undertake anti-virus checks prior to accessing the attachment to this electronic mail. South Lanarkshire Council grants no warranties regarding performance use or quality of any attachment and undertakes no liability for loss or damage howsoever caused. South Lanarkshire Council may monitor the content of e-mails sent and received via its network for the purpose of ensuring compliance with its policies and procedures.

The original of this email was scanned for viruses by the Government Secure Intranet virus scanning service supplied by Vodafone in partnership with Symantec. (CCTM Certificate Number 2009/09/0052.) This email has been certified virus free.

Communications via the GSi may be automatically logged, monitored and/or recorded for legal purposes.